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Jacoba’s jottings… Years ago, several of us heard a speaker who every few sentences used the word edify 

in one way or another. It became rather humorous. We enjoyed giving each other the look, each time we heard 

it again, sometimes even rolling our eyes. I am not sure she intentionally used the word edify that often; 

however, I have been intentionally using the same theme, songs, words, ideas in this season of Lent. And I hope 

you have caught on.  I hope you have even thought, well she said it again “Seek the Lord, while God may be 

found; Call on the Lord while God is near.”   

 My intent is that the hunting blind and mini bed in the sanctuary has caused you to think about where 

and when you see God and hear God in the places where you are. Where do you seek God and 

where do you call on God’s name? Are you in some way living as an individual who is a seeker 

of God’s heart? 

 Of course, prayer is one way to seek God’s heart. As we ask for health, or a new job, or a 

way to manage a difficult situation, we could ask what God desires for us. Another way to seek 

God’s heart is to read the scriptures and see what the Still-Speaking God is saying to us through 

them. I like the Psalms – however this month, I have been reading portions of Luke for my personal devotions. 

Yet another way to seek the Lord and God’s heart is by serving and supporting those who are the least of these 

in our world – remembering Jesus said, “as you do it to the least of these, you do it to me.”  Of course, as a 

pastor, I hope we who gather in worship are seeking God’s heart. We can seek God and be seekers of God’s 

heart in a variety of ways. If you are unsure how God wants your relationship to grow, pray – ask God. God will 

make it clear to you what God wants for you and from you.   

 On the day of his resurrection, Jesus asked Mary in the garden, whom do you seek? Jesus knew Mary 

was seeking for his body. For what are you seeking? For whom are you seeking? To whom do you call? For 

what do you call? Maybe as we move closer to Easter you could take some time reflect on what, how, why, 

when and where you seeking and what you hope to find.         

Prayer: Seeker of our hearts, the One who call us by name, help us to seek you, know you, love you, serve you.  

        

Worship Sunday Mornings in Lent and Easter 

March 31 – Mark 6:30-46 “Seeking/Calling God; 

The Crowd Jesus Fed” The Confirmation Class 

Leads Worship this Sunday 

April 7 – Philippians 3:4b-14 “Seeking/Calling God 

as We Persevere in Our Faith”  

April 14 – Palm/Passion Sunday “Seeking/Calling 

God as We Move toward the Cross with Jesus” 

April 19 – Maundy Thursday “Seeking/Calling God 

in the Holy Meal” 

April 21 – Easter Sunday John 20:1-18 “Finding the 

Risen Christ” 

April 28 – Confirmation Class presents their 

Statements of Faith 

Worshiping with Our Sister Churches 

Wednesday, April 3 7pm worship at Calvary  

Jesus Before Pilate, Pastor Jacoba Preacher/Teacher 

Soup supper at 6 pm. 

Wednesday April 10 7pm Worship at UCC 

The Crucifixion, Pastor Chad Preacher/Teacher 

Soup Supper at 6pm. 

 

Good Friday April 19 7pm at Calvary  

Neillsville Ministerial Alliance Service  

Youth Minister from Living Hope Preaching 

Ecumenical Choir practice prior to the service.  
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Pastor Jacoba’s 2nd Page… 

It has been a full month. It is a long time ago that I 

was on the road locally as much as I was in March. 

Tomorrow morning (Friday the 29th) with Sue Voigt 

driving, four of the Confirmands and I leave for 

Milwaukee and our Urban Immersion. In addition, 

to finishing the Sunday Bulletin, and trying to write 

my two pages for this Newsletter, Sue, the Pastor of 

Bethel-Bethany (who coordinates the Urban 

Immersion) and I were trying to figure out what to 

do tomorrow night in Milwaukee. The African-

American Church where we usually worship would 

not be worshiping in their building. Sue and I knew 

the alternative planned would not work for our 

group… so with a lot of work on her part – and with 

my blessing the group is going to Miller Park to 

watch the Brewers and Cardinals play Baseball. Go 

Cards! We will give you report on our other 

activities next month.  (Seek the Lord where God 

may be found – Even Miller Park as well as St. 

Ben’s, the Guest House and the Islamic Center.)  

 I was privileged to walk with Mary Lou 

Meredith and her family as Mary Lou made her way 

to a peaceful death confident in the resurrection of 

those who die in faith. I thank her family for asking 

me to be with them as decisions were made and as 

Mary Lou neared death. I also want to thank all who 

helped her family with the services and dinner at the 

church. We honored Mary Lou’s wishes to the best 

of our abilities. Thank you to Emile (and all those 

who helped with the meal) and Vicente who spent 

some time preparing the song Mary Lou wanted 

played.  

 I want to also say thank you to Paul and 

Sandy Schmidt for the use of their 

hunting blind. Thank you Paul for 

setting it up for us. Yes, before turkey 

season begins it will be back in the 

fields. I also want to thank Chad 

Erickson for making our mini bed. It 

is just perfect. I am waiting for the first little one to 

run up to try to take a nap. 

 Randy Henchen has been working at UCC – 

with some help from Kevin and Doris. Electrical 

outlets have been rewired and added in the kitchen 

and Fellowship Hall, lights were replaced in 

Fellowship Hall and now there is an on-off switch 

for the lights on both sides of the hall. Light bulbs 

were also switched out in the sanctuary and Randy 

is fixing our motion light by the front doors. Much 

work has been accomplished.  

 We want to thank our soup makers for the 

Lenten Suppers – I may miss a name – so please 

forgive me – Janice Miller, Carol and Dave 

Harnisch, and Karlene Wallace on March 13 and 

Sue Vornholt, Kathy Mathis and Barb and Bob 

Petkovsek on March 27. We also want to thank all 

who made bars. An added bonus is when we have 

leftover bars and cookies, they can be served on 

Sunday for Fellowship time. We appreciate all our 

cooks and bakers – those who set tables and serve 

the diners, and of course those who stay after the 

events to do the dishes and clean up.  

 It was good to have Joe Anderson sing for 

us at a Wednesday Lenten Service. The midweek 

services add extra work for our musicians – thank 

you Karen and Vicente.  

 

Some Additional Pieces of Information –  
The Sacrament of Holy Communion 

 Communion will be served in the pews on 

March 31 rather than the first Sunday in 

April.  

 We will receive the Last Supper on Maundy 

Thursday at our 7pm service on April 18.  

 Communion will be served on Easter 

Sunday at the Altar and of course the Senior 

Choir is singing!  

 Communion will also be served on March 

31 and April 28 at the Neillsville Retirement 

Community. at 3pm  

 In addition Communion will be served at 

Riverside Assisted Living on April 12 at 

2pm. It would be great to have members 

help Eileen and me as we serve in these 

facilities. – The residents very much enjoy 

seeing you.  

 

–The Children are singing on April 7 during 

worship.  

–Palm Sunday is April 14; We will wave our Palms. 

The Senior Choir is singing.  

–There will be no Sunday School on Easter Sunday. 

–The Quarterly Meeting is April 28 – with a 

Spaghetti Lunch served just before the meeting 

(yes, we can talk and eat!)  

–Vacation Bible School will be Friday, May 31 

(after school) and Saturday, June 1.  Registrations 

will be posted on line. 

–Plan to take a bus from our area to Worship at 

Synod on June 23. $20. Ask Pastor for more details.  
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April Newsletter 2019 
Hi Everyone, 

What a change from last month.  The snow is 

melting the weather feels more like spring.  I see 

robins in the apple trees outside my window.  I hear 

the cardinals singing.  People are smiling much 

more these days.  (Our snow bunnies are coming 

home) and Easter is not far off.  We better get this 

April Newsletter out to you before it gets here.  

           See you in church!  Audrey 

 

April Sunday Volunteers  
  

Acolytes 
Sunday, April 7 

 Iris Vine 

 Reese Ziegler 

Sunday, April 14 

 Haylee Erickson 

 Dottie Holm 

Sunday, April 21 

 Parker Voigt 

 Bryce Erickson 

Sunday, April 28 

 Paige Voigt 

 Sydney Subke 

 

If you are scheduled to light the candles and cannot 

be here, please let the Church office know. 

(715-743-2147) Our acolytes are an important part 

of our worship service and we thank you for  

helping with the lighting of our candles.  We are 

always looking for more volunteers to light the  

candles…let Pastor Jacoba know if you would like 

to help out. 

 

Nursery We do have a nursery downstairs and a 

small nursery upstairs off the Narthex available for 

mothers/dads with small children.  We do not have 

scheduled volunteers to take care of your children.  

It is required that an adult/parent be there with your 

child(ren) if you plan on using the  

nursery.  Please leave it cleaned up when you leave. 

Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

Ushers for April 
Sunday, April 7 

 Chad Erickson, Mitchell Erickson 

 Dick Lewis, Darwin Zwieg 

Sunday, April 14 & 21 

 Jim Sjolin, Bob Petkovsek 

 Kevin Erickson, Volunteer needed 

Sunday, April 28 & May 5 

 Mike Perkl, Craig Sigudrson 

 Mickey Marty, Dale Opelt 

Ushers Note:  If you are unable to usher when you 

are scheduled – please exchange with someone else 

if possible and call the church office to let us know 

(715-743-2147) Thank you for your help. 

 

Greeters for April 
Sunday, April 7 

 Larry & Kathy Marshall 

Sunday, April 14 

 Tim & Sue Voigt 

Sunday, April 21 

 Craig & Wendy Sigurdson 

Sunday, April 28 

 Neil & Corinne Armitage 

It is always nice to offer a warm welcome to our 

church when you walk in the door.  Thank you for  

serving as a greeter.  If you are unable to greet, 

please contact the church office.  Thank you. 

 

Coffee Hour 
We need coffee host(s)for April 14. The rest of the 

Sundays in April are taken care of.  April 7 is the 

Wild Game Feed; April 21 is Easter Sunday – NO 

Fellowship/Coffee that day; and April 28 is the 

Quarterly meeting with a Spaghetti Luncheon. Lots 

of activities for you to take part in here at the 

United Church of Christ.  We do have the coffee 

schedule on the bulletin board for the whole year.   

Look at the dates and see if there is a Sunday(s) you 

can volunteer to serve. Find a friend and sign up 

together.   Fellowship/Coffee Hour is a fun time to 

get together with some of your church family and 

enjoy talking to them.  Come and join us! (No need 

to put on a full meal (one thing is all you need to 

serve) some bars/cookies, cheese, fruit etc. If you 

have any questions give us a call.  The coffee, 

lemonade, plates, napkins are provided.  Some 

people like to serve more than  
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(Coffee Hour continued) 

one thing; we let the volunteers do and serve what 

they want…but we are all satisfied with one thing 

being served.  We are just happy to have some 

volunteers to serve.  Thank you for your support!  

(Just so you know the coffee is always ready and the 

lemonade is made and in the refrigerator.)   

 

Communion Assignments for April 
February – Communion will be served on Maundy 

Thursday, April 18 and on Easter Sunday April 21. 

Communion Teams will decide who will be serving.  

Thank you to our serving teams and volunteers that 

help with our communion services, 

  

Deacons/Deaconesses Hosting for April 
Sunday, April 7 

 Karlene Wallace…………..715-743-6723 

Sunday, April 14 

 Sue Vornholt………………715-797-4031 

Sunday, April 21 

 Jim Vradenburg……………715-937-3881 

Sunday, April 28 

 Betty Barr……………….... 715-743-3283 

 

Facts & Figures 
 Sunday, March 3………………….........81 

 Sunday, March 10……………………...32 

 Lenten Service March 13………………66 

 Sunday, March 17……………………  .62 

 Sunday, March 24……………………...55 

 Lenten Service March 27………………55 

 Sunday, March 31.. 

  

Offerings 

Sunday, March 3  

 General Offering……………… $2025.00 

 Hearts for the Home………………..20.00 

 Advertising Fund…………………...50.00 

 

Wednesday, Lenten Service March 6 

 General Offering ………………$150.00 

 

Sunday, March 10 

 General Offering………………$1060.00 

 

Wednesday, Lenten Service March 13 

 General Offering ……………….$118.00 

 

 

(Offerings continued) 

Sunday, March 17 

 General Offering………………$2049.50 

 Radio Fund………………………..37.50 

 Lenten Offering…………………..20.00 

 One Great Hour of Sharing……….10.00 

 

Sunday, March 24 

 General Offering………………$1207.00 

 One Great Hour of Sharing……….60.00 

 

March Automatic Giving………$2175.00 

  

Automatic Giving – Are you interested in 

giving to your church by “Automatic Giving?” If 

you are, stop by the church office and we will help 

you with the forms that need to be filled out. Very 

easy to do. You decide how much you want to give 

monthly and about the 10th of every month that 

amount will be taken out of your account. Another 

option you can do to give to your church is to set 

the church up on your automatic bill pay through 

your bank. With the busy schedules that many of 

you have and you are unable to make it to church 

Automatic Giving would be a way to keep up with 

your faith promised to your church.  

Think about it. 

 

Radio Broadcast Sponsors 
On Sunday, March 3 the 

radio broadcast portion of 

our worship service was 

sponsored anonymously by  

   a church member. 
 

On Sunday, March 10 the radio broadcast was 

sponsored by Bob and Ruth Schmidt in memory of 

brother, Marvin Mohr. 

 

On Sunday, March 17 the radio broadcast portion of 

our worship service was sponsored by the Vine 

family in loving memory of Gordon and Faith Vine.  

 

 On Sunday, March 24 and 31 the radio broadcasts 

were sponsored anonymously by a faithful radio 

listener. 
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(Radio Broadcast Sponsors continued) 

 

Thank you to our March radio broadcast 

sponsors. 

 

The radio broadcast portion of our               

Sunday Worship Service can be heard                 

on WCCN AM 1370 on                               Sunday 

morning at 11:00 a.m. 

 

Remember Our  

Shut In’s 
Let’s not forget our 

shut-in’s at home, those 

in nursing homes and in assisted living.  Send a 

card, give them a call, or go visit them. We know 

that many of you do send cards, call and visit and 

even do clinic runs and we thank you!  

If you know of anyone needing a visit from Pastor 

Jacoba, please call her or the church office.  If you 

would like to help with serving communion to our 

shut-in’s with Pastor Jacoba.  Let her know.  We 

can always use extra hands.  

 

Mission & Outreach News 
Wild Game Feed – Mark your calendars Sunday, 

April 7 is the day of the “Wild Game Feed.” The 

meal begins at 11:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m. or until the 

food is gone! This will be a Freewill Offering. The 

funds to be used for Mission and Outreach. 

Various kinds of fish, venison, bear and pheasant 

along with coleslaw, baked beans and bread will be 

served.  Come and enjoy!  Note: there is a sign-up 

sheet on the bulletin board for donations needed. 

Thank you for your help. 

 

“Sun Catchers Café – The April meeting of the 

Sun Catcher’s Café will be on Thursday, April 18 

from 10-11:30 a.m. here at the United Church of 

Christ in Fellowship Hall. Cara Hart, Director of the 

Neillsville Public Library presented a brain healthy 

activity in March by making macramé feather 

wreaths which they got half done.  Now this month 

they will be continued this project.  The wreaths 

will be completed and will be taken home. 

 

The Sun Catchers Café is sponsored by the Aging 

and Disability Resource Center of Clark County. 

(Sun Catchers continued) 

 

Sun Catchers Café is a get together for people 

interested in lifelong learning, brain-healthy 

activities, and interesting, positive discussion.  It is 

free and meets on the 3rd Thursday of each month 

from 10 a.m.-11”3- a.m. Refreshments are 

provided. 

 

Mission & Outreach Committee members: Deb 

Perkl, Bonnie Weyer, Kathy Mathis, Sue Gurney, 

Carole Romens, Tim Voigt, Carol Harnisch 

 

Stewardship News 
One Great Hour of Sharing – Just a reminder the 

One Great Hour of Sharing special offering is being 

collected. This offering supports disaster, refugee 

and development activities worldwide.  You will 

find offering envelopes in the pew racks 

Please give generously to this special offering. 

Thank you for your support. 

 

Thank you Received  

Dear Congregations of the Wisconsin Conference 

UCC,  

 

I write to thank you for your generous and faithful 

support of Our Church's Wider Mission (OCWM). 

In 2018, congregations of the Wisconsin 

Conference United Church of Christ contributed 

$1,591,500 toward basic support of OCWM. This 

response reflects a strong commitment to our 

common mission, and is remarkable sign that when 

we "pool" our Gospel values together with our 

resources, we partner with God to transform the 

world!  

 

Collectively, our congregations also gave $337,931 

to our four special offerings - Neighbors in Need 

($76,437), The Christmas Fund ($85,740), One 

Great Hour of Sharing ($127,683) and Strengthen 

the Church ($48,071). What's more, 116 

congregations were 5 for 5 in 2018, supporting all 

four special offerings as well as basic OCWM!  

 

You may be interested in knowing that 3/4 of your 

OCWM annual contribution funds the direct 

ministry our Conference provides to clergy and 

congregations. These services include search & call, 

congregational care and conflict resolution, clergy 

authorization and support, administration of health 
and dental plans, Lay  
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(Thank You continued) 

 

Academy Youth Programming, communication and 

data work, and catalyst grant/vitality initiatives. 

Approximately 14% of your OCWM basic support 

contributes to our wider appeals including: Outdoor 

Ministries, National UCC, Seminaries, Campus 

ministries, Wisconsin Council of Churches and 

UCC related social service agencies.  

 

I am grateful for each congregation, every pastor, 

and all the remarkable lay leaders that shoulder the 

work of the Gospel and share God's transforming 

grace both near and far. Thank you!!  

 

Faithfully yours,   

Rev. Franz Rigert , Conference Minister  

 

The United Church of Christ- Neillsville does their 

share in this giving.  We are one of the 5 for 5 

churches, supporting all four special offerings as 

well as basic OCWM. 

We gave the following: 

 

Neighbors in Need   $345 

The Christmas Fund  $475  

One Great Hour of Sharing $1383  

Strengthen the Church            $145 

 

Thanks for your generous giving, 

Bonnie Weyer, Treasurer of UCC Neillsville 

 

Spring Silent Auction/Spaghetti Luncheon 
Are you getting tired for the snow?  Well think Spring 

with our Spring Silent Auction, which will begin on 

Sunday, April 7 and run until Sunday, April 28, with 

final bids at 12:30 PM.  We are asking for NEW items to 

be donated only, please no second-hand items (save 

those for the Holiday Fair New to You Treasures!) 

 

A new twist to end the Spring Silent Auction will be a 

spaghetti luncheon, served after church on the 28th!    

 

We have a variety of items on display upstairs near the 

elevator.  They included: 

• Boy Activity Tote 

• Girl Activity Tote 

• Lunch/Snack Bag 

 

 

 

• Car Wash Supplies Pail 

• Housecleaning Pail 

• Paint Tray/Supplies 

• Spaghetti Pot with the Fixings 

 

Other auction items could be: 

• Sports Basket 

• Soup Basket 

• Lotion Basket 

• Relaxation Basket 

• Book Basket 

• Crafts 

• Tool Box with Supplies 

• Flower Pot with Supplies 

• Movie Basket 

• Baked Goods 

• Services 

• Produce 

• Gift Certificates 

 

 (There is a sign-up sheet on the bulletin for your 

donation(s) to our Silent Auction) If you plan on 

donating to our Silent Auction, please bring you item(s) 

to the church by Sunday, April 7 by 10 AM 

 

If you plan on attending the spaghetti luncheon to be 

held on Sunday, April 28, please sign up on the sheet in 

the Narthex so we have an estimate on the supplies 

needed.  If you would like to donate bars, items for the 

spaghetti luncheon, or help with the luncheon, please 

contact either Carla at 973-0077 or Emile at 937-4626.  

Thank you! 

 

Remember the Silent Auction BEGINS on Sunday, 

April 7. Look for the bidding sheets and begin your 

bidding.  Enjoy! 

 

Second Half Group 
The Second Half Group met on Tuesday, March 19.  

A delicious catered lunch was served by Jenna of 

M&M Catering.  Following our lunch Pastor Wanda 

and her husband, Pastor Paul Veldman reported to 

us on their volunteer work at the Back Bay Mission 

in Biloxi, MS. The Back Bay Mission is a ministry 

connected with the United Church of Christ. If 

anyone is interested in doing or going to volunteer 

at Back Bay this would be a wonderful ministry to 

look into. Check it out with the Veldman’s or Pastor  
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(Second Half Group continued) 

 

Jacoba. She can give you a first hands experience 

on the Back Bay Mission.   

 

The Second Half Group will not meet in April.  The 

third Tuesday in April is Holy Week and there is 

just too much going on that week.  Hope to have a 

program in May.  Please let Audrey or Pastor 

Jacoba know if you know of someone that could 

lead us with an interesting program.  We are always 

open to suggestions. 

 

In Memory of  

Mary Lou Meredith 
On March 17 Mary Lou 

(Hagie) Meredith, age 81 died 

peacefully with her family at 

her side at the Marshfield 

Medical Center. Mary Lou was an active member of 

our church.  She was a member of the Sr Choir for 

many years and even at one time directed the Jr. 

Choir.  She was a member of the Circle of Friends 

and served as their Secretary/Treasurer.  She will be 

missed by her many friends in the circle as well and 

her many friends and especially her family. She was 

a big part of the community of Neillsville and was 

well known for Mary Lou’s Restaurant.  She was a 

wonderful cook and served us all well.  Memorial 

Services were held on Monday, March 25 with 

Pastor Jacoba Koppert officiating. We want to 

extend our deepest sympathy to her four daughters, 

Shelley, Valerie, Marjorie and Janet and their 

families and friends.   

 

Time to Order  

Easter Lilies 
It’s time to order Easter 

lilies. We will order the 

lilies from Falls Florist.  

They will be $13.00 each. 

Order in memory of, in honor of or for any other 

reason you may have.  The names will be printed in 

the Easter Sunday bulletin.   If you make out a 

check, make it out to Falls Florist.  Please take 

your lily home with you following the Easter 

worship service. Deadline for ordering April 14. 

We Welcome a New Baby 
On Sunday, March 24 Piper Nicole 

Keller was born.  Her parents are 

Chris and Nicky Keller. Piper joins 

her big brother Jake.  We 

congratulate Nicky and Chris and 

Jake and look forward to meeting 

little Piper.  Piper’s name will be added to our 

Cradle Roll list. 

 

From Betty Opelt 

To My Church Family 

A million thank-you’s for the get 

well wishes. It makes dealing with 

illness so much easier.  I’m 

hoping to weather this storm.  

And since God never becomes discouraged in 

offering us hope and help, we can persist to offer 

the same to others. 

                                      Angel Blessings, Betty 

 

From St. Mary’s Parish 

Dear Pastor Jacoba and UCC Congregation, 

 Thank you for the beautiful flower 

arrangement and for the support for our parish.  St. 

Mary’s Parish Family appreciates your 

thoughtfulness.  Although it might be while, we are 

moving forward to replace the statutes and other 

items that were vandalized. 

 St. Mary’s Parish Family is very grateful for 

the outpouring of support from so many.  We are 

truly blessed. 

 God Bless you for your generosity. 

 Rev. Varkey V. Joseph, Pastor 

 

From Julie and Logan McQuade 

Pastor Jacoba & UCC Members, 

Thank you for the use of the church basement for 

Logan’s Eagle Court of Honor.  You have a lovely 

facility – Also we appreciate all of your prayers for 

us along with Logan’s journey with cancer.  Please 

continue to pray for him. 

 God’s blessings – With Thankfulness 

                    Julie & Logan 
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April Birthdays 
4- Carla Marty 

5- Tye Kranz 

6- Bonnie Weyer 

9- Ray Weyer 

    Trink Jenkins 

    Dottie Holm 

10-Marlys Riedel 

     Michael Sexauer 

11-Kevin Erickson 

13-Kathy Seelow 

      Jim Filitz 

15-Jake Ratsch 

      Janice Miller 

17-Scott Vradenburg 

     Alexis Averill 

    Marcia Eddy 

18-Marian Ray 

21-Darlene Mueller 

     Mason Roenz 

     Marshall Roenz 

23-Stephanie Heck 

24-Jennifer Romens Erickson 

25-Bryce Erickson 

27-Susie Karl 

28-Ben Mathis 

30-Scott Williams 

 

Happy April Birthday!  Did we miss your Birthday 

or have the wrong date?  Let us know if we did. 

 

 
2- Jenna & Josh Ziegler 

6- Neil & Corinne Armitage 

14-Chad & Lacey Erickson 

21-Tammy & Keith Loberg 

21-Nancy & Harold Boon 

26-Lynne & Thomas Abel 

27-Russell & Susie Karl 

28-Joel & Marla Raine 

 

Happy Anniversary to all of you!  Did we miss 

your Anniversary or have the wrong date?  Let us 

know if we did. 

 

 

Dates to Remember 
Sunday, April 7 –  

 Silent Auction Begins 

 11 a.m. Wild Game Feed 

Saturday, April 13 – 

  11 am Milford Tesmer Memorial Service 

Sunday, April 14 

 Palm/Passion Sunday 

 Deadline to order Lilies 

Tuesday, April 16 

 5:30 p.m. Trustees meet 

 6:30 p.m. Deacons & Deaconesses meet 

 7:30 p.m. Church Council meets 

Thursday, April 18 

 10-11:30 a.m. Sun Catchers Cafe 

 7 p.m. Maundy Thursday Service 

Friday, April 19 

 7 p.m. Good Friday Service at Calvary 

Sunday, April 21 

 Easter Sunday Service 

 Happy Easter Everyone!! 

Sunday, April 28 

 Silent Auction – Final Bids 12:30 p.m. 

 Congregational Quarterly meeting 

 Spaghetti Luncheon 

 

Public Invited to Choral Concert 

The 66th Palm Sunday Concert of ecumenical sacred 

choral music will be performed at 3 p.m. Sunday, 

April 14 at Our Lady of Peace Church in 

Marshfield.  Eighty singers from throughout central 

Wisconsin have formed this interfaith volunteer 

chorus. Jerry (Chiwei) Hui, the Director of Choral 

Activities at University of Wisconsin-Stout, will be 

the guest conductor.  Local and area 

instrumentalists and soloists will join concert 

accompanists Kathy Biederwolf of Marshfield and 

Maxine Johnson of Spencer to compliment the 

singing.  The concert is free and all are invited to 

attend. 

  

Note:  Betty Barr, Roni Kaczor Smith and 

 Joe & Kris Anderson will be singing in this Palm 

Sunday Concert. 
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◄ Mar 2019 April  2019 May 2019 ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1  
 

 

 

 

  6:30-7:30 pm Nar Anon 

2  
 

 

 

  6 pm Pastor/Parish meeting 

3  
 

 

  3:30 pm CD’s & Confirmation 

  7 pm. LENTEN Service at 

    Calvary 

  6 p.m. Soup Supper 

4  
 

5  
 

 

  Annual Northwest &   

  Wis. Conference meeting at Wis. 

   Dells 

6  
  7 am UCC Men’s Club  

   Breakfast 

 Annual Northwest &   

  Wis.Conference meeting at Wis. 

   Dells 

7 
  9 am Sunday School 
  “Silent Auction” Begins 
 10 am Worship 
    S.S. Kids singing 
 11 am  Wild Game Feed 
  
 
 

8  
 

 

 

 

 

    6:30-7:30 pm Nar Anon 

9  
 

  10 am Ministerial Alliance 

   Meeting at St. Mary’s 

10  
 

 

  3:30 pm CD’s & Confirmation 

  7 pm LENTEN Service at 

   UCC 

 6 pm Soup Supper 

11  
 

 

  1:30 pm Circle of Friends  

12  
 

 

  2 pm Communion served at 

   Riverside Assisted Living 

13  
 

  11 am MilfordTesmer 

    Memorial Service 

14 
 PALM SUNDAY 

  9 am Sunday School 
  10 am Worship 
  Fellowship/Coffee Hour 
 11:05 am Christian Ed 

    Board meeting 

15  
 

 

 

  6:30-7:30 pm Nar Anon 

16  
 

  5:30 pm Trustees meet 

  6:30 pm Deacon and  

   Deaconesses meet 

  7:30 pm Church Council 

17  
 

  3:30 pm CD’s & Confirmation 

18  
 10-11:30 am Sun Catchers 
  Cafe 
 7 pm MAUNDY THURSDAY 

   Service – UCC 

  Communion 

19  
 6 pm Choir practice 

  7 pm GOOD FRIDAY 

  SERVICE at Calvary 

20  
 

21  

EASTER SUNDAY 
 NO Sunday School 
  9 am Sr. Choir practice 

  10 am EASTER Worship 

     Communion 

  NO Fellowship/Coffee Hour 

22  
 

 

 

  6:30-7:30 pm Nar Anon 

23  
 

24  
 

  3:30 pm CD’s & Confirmation 

25  
 

26  
 

27  
 

28 9 am Sunday School 

  10 am Worship/Confirmands 
  Statements of Faith 
 “Silent Auction” Bids End 
     11 am Spaghetti   
    Luncheon 
 Quarterly meeting 

 3 pm Communion served 
  At Neils. Retir. Comm. 
 

29  
 

 

 

  6:30-7:30 pm Nar Anon 

30  
 

 

 

https://www.wincalendar.com/Holiday-Calendar/March-2019
https://www.wincalendar.com/Holiday-Calendar/May-2019
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